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         AES Ohio 
         1900 Dryden Road 

Dayton, Ohio 45439 
 
May 25, 2023 
 
Chair Jenifer French 
Ohio Power Siting Board 
180 East Broad Street         
Columbus, Ohio 43215 
 
 
Re: Pre-Application Notification Letter 

In the matter of the Letter of Notification Application of AES Ohio for a Certificate of 
Environmental Compatibility and Public Need for the  
Kiser Substation Interconnection Project  
Ohio Power Siting Board Case No. 23-0260-EL-BLN 

  
 
Dear Chair French, 
 
The Dayton Power and Light Company d/b/a AES Ohio files this Pre-Application Notification Letter for 
the above-referenced project pursuant to Rule 4906-6-03(A) of the Ohio Administrative Code (“OAC”). 
 
AES Ohio is proposing the Kiser Substation Project (the “Project”), located in Adams Township, 
Champaign County, Ohio.  The Project will provide interconnection between a 144 MW solar facility and 
the existing East Sidney – Quincy 138kV transmission line.  AES Ohio will construct a new substation, of 
approximately 1.7 acres, named Kiser Substation. Kiser Substation will have a 4-breaker ring bus 
configuration and will be tied in to the East Sidney - Quincy 138kV transmission line, location 
approximately 0.1 miles from the new substation.  Fiber for communication will also be installed.  The 
interconnection customer will construct its own substation and a 138kV transmission line that would 
connect their substation to the proposed Kiser Substation.   
 
In accordance with OAC Rule 4906-06-05, this Project falls within the Ohio Power Siting Board (OPSB) 
requirements for a Letter of Notification (LON) application.  
 
AES Ohio anticipates that construction of the Project will begin August 31, 2023, pending approval of 
this Letter of Notification. The anticipated in-service date for the Project is March 1, 2024. 
 
Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions regarding this notification letter. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
/s/ Christopher C. Hollon 
Christopher C. Hollon (Ohio Bar No. 0086480) 
AES OHIO 
1065 Woodman Drive 
Dayton, Ohio 45432 
Phone: (937) 259-7358  
christopher.hollon@aes.com 
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